
 

 

 
 

 

 Save Our Fish Auburn Chapter  
of Puget Sound Anglers  

 

 

Next  Chapter  Meeting :  
 

Wednesday  August  28 , 2019  -  6: 0 0pm  
 
 
 

Steak and Corn Feed  
Veterans Memorial Park  

411 E St NE  

Auburn,  WA  
 

Be sure  to  check  out  our  website:   http://www.saveourfish.org/  

For a complete list of Board Members, please visit the website:  

http://saveourfish.org/board  
Newsletter editor: Dayle Conrad  

 

Up and Coming Activities:  
 

August 

28 ï Steak & Corn Feed 

Swap Meet 

September 

11 ï Board Meeting 

21 ï Carbon River Cleanup 

25 ï General Club Meeting 
Speaker:   

27-28 ï Mike Wood Memorial Fall Outing  

http://www.saveourfish.org/
http://saveourfish.org/board


November 

16 ï Minter Creek Cleanup 

 

December 

7 ï Christmas Party 

  

Presidentôs Message --  Rob 

Larsen  

What a great time of year!  Many options are available for 

those of us that enjoy fishing.  I enjoy hearing all of your fish 

stories.  We had a fantastic trip to Sekiu although the King 

fishing was not as we had hoped.  We did get a few nice ones.  

The surprise of the trip was the off-the-chart pink fishing; we 

caught lots of them.  We rarely went more than 5 minutes 

without a take down.  Bob Holzberger was on my boat, Carl 

had the infamous Tim and Scott team, and Bob Pornn had his 

son in law.  Steve Fulkersonôs mom had a pace maker put in 

the week of the trip and Steve was not able to make it although 

he did make his place available for us to use.  Even though we 

chose not to use it, we would like to thank Steve for his offer.   

He tells me she is doing well with the new device. 

The potluck was great starting out with Ireneôs and Scottôs 

fantastic smoked cheese.  Bob Pornn made an out of this world 

potato salad, Scott grilled up Brats and too many other good things to name followed up with cheese cake 

topped with fresh raspberry jam for dessert.  I can assure you no one went away hungry.  I am already looking 

forward to next yearôs trip.   

It is hard to believe that August is here and summer is fading but the good news is fish are entering the rivers.  

Another good thing about August is that it is time for our steak and corn feed again and swap meet.  I am 

hoping to see many of you there.  I am sure a good time will be had by all. 

I also want to point out that our Mike Wood Memorial Fall Outing will be earlier this year Sept 27-28.  This 

will have us focusing on fall chinook.  We have done this as the rain has made the last few years poor later in 

the year.  The past few years fishing has been good during those times so we hope you will join us. 

Please remember to write your letter of support for the Skykomish River summer run program if you have not 

already.  Please see article in newsletter for information.  Your letter can help us make a difference.  

See you at the Steak and Corn feed. 

Rob Larsen 

SOF PSA President 

 

 

 
 

 



Steak and Corn Feed ï August 28 th   

 
Our annual Steak and Corn Feed will be held August 22nd, 6PM at the 

Veterans Memorial Park in Auburn (411 E. St. N.E.). It is located on 

the west side of Auburn High Schoolôs football stadium. As in all 

the years past, the club is paying for the PRIME RIB while the membership will bring all the 

Potluck items.  

 

Like last year, weôve decided to have a club swap, trade, sale event of any items you have sitting around your 

garage that you may want to get rid of. So, go thru your unused items, bring them along with your side dish and 

see what you can trade or sell. Feel free to donate them to the club if they donôt sell.  

 

Please RSVP to Jim Hand  jimhand_1@hotmail.com  

 

 

 

Sekiu Club Outing ï recap   

 

The SOF Auburn Sekiu outing was a fun and enjoyable time again this year. 

Although we only had seven participants this year we caught lots of fish and 

had a great potluck dinner on Friday night. Chef Bob Pornn did a great job 

grilling up some sausages and heating the hot dishes. The food variety was 

great with salads, lasagna, several types of sausages and topped off with 

delicious cheese cake for dessert.  

 

There were a few nice kings caught ranging from 8 to 18 pounds, a few 

keep-able silvers, and lots of pinks 

for the taking. Everyone fought and boated fish each day as well as fighting 

a lot of fog over the 4 days. The attendees said they enjoyed the time spent 

together and we are already looking forward to next year. Hopefully, we will 

have a lot better participation next year as we will be setting the date early so you can get it on your calendars. 

 

Thanks to the magnificent seven (Tim Munns, Scott Orlinski, Bob Holzberger, Rob Larsen (chapter president), 

Bob Pornn, Bob's Grandson, and Carl Carver) who made this outing so successful as a team supporting each 

other in so many ways (potluck food, fishing secrets, great stories, providing boats and equipment, fun stories, 

and lots of laughter). 
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Washington Sportsmenôs 

Show 2020  
 
As most of you know, we have a SOF Auburn booth 

at the Washington Sportsmen's Show and we are 

letting you know to get the date on your calendar 

(January 22-26) as it is a great show. We 

need volunteers to run the booth, setup and take down. 

The O'Loughlin Trade Show folks are great supporters. They provide a booth free of charge for marketing our 

chapter events and it is also our biggest fundraiser (we sell homemade jigs) which allows us to do kids derbies, 

the disabled event at American lake, and our chapter outings. 

 

Watch the website for more updated info:  https://www.thesportshows.com/shows/washington/ 

 

 

 

Ken Kumasawa Memorial Youth Camp  
 

 The Save Our Fish Auburn Chapter's Ken Kumasawa Memorial Youth Camp 

Award Selection Committee and Board of Directors are proud to announce that we 

selected Brodie Cochran to sponsor again this year. Brodie did an outstanding job of 

representing himself and our chapter at last yearôs 

camp. The boys camp was July 21-27 this year and we 

are looking forward to hearing all about it at our 

August steak and corn feed general meeting. 

 

The Washington State Junior Sportsmen's Conservation Camp on Orcas Island 

includes hiking & outdoor survival, ecology & marine biology, water safety & 

canoeing, archery & range safety, wildlife & habitat management, hunter's 

education, fly tying & fishing, leadership skills, first aid & CPR, and 

marksmanship. Details about the camp are available at 

www.washingtonconservationcamps.org.  

  

The Save Our Fish Auburn Chapter of Puget Sound Anglers and Ken's family are 

proud to honor Ken in this way. He loved helping the youth at the Federal Way 

Kid's Derby and participating in many other fisheries groups and activities to 

improve our fisheries. Ken is missed by us all as he was a true friend and fellow 

fisherman. He's looking down from above and smiling that he is being honored 

in this way and that he is giving to the youth that he so enjoyed helped to fish. 

 

 
 

 

 

Conner Williams and 

Brody Cochran attended 

camp last year 

https://www.thesportshows.com/shows/washington/
https://www.thesportshows.com/shows/washington/


Your support needed:  

Skykomish Summer Steelhead Hatchery Genetic 

Management Plan  (HGMP)  
 

The HGMP has been submitted to NOAA and NOAA has responded with a sufficiency letter indicating they 

will review the plan. 

WDFW would like our support via letters/emails to NOAA requesting expedited review and approval. 

We should address our comments to: 

 

Barry Thom 

Regional Administrator 

NOAA Fisheries West Coast Region 

1201NE Lloyd Boulevard,Suite 1100 

Portland Oregon 97232 

e-mail:barry.thom@noaa.gov 

 

Natasha Preston  

Acting Branch Chief,Anadromous Production and Inland Fisheries 

Sustainable Fisheries Division 

NOA Fisheries West Coast Region 

1201 NE Lloyd Boulevard, Suite 1100 

Portland Oregon 97232 

Email natasha.preston@noaa.gov 

 

Emi Kondo 

Sustainable Fisheries Division 

NOAA Fisheries West Coast Region 

1201 NE Lloyd Boulevard, Suite 1100 

Portland Oregon  97232 

E-mail: emi.kondo@ noaa.gov 

 

In our letters/emails we should stress how important the Skykomish summer Steelhead program is to the 

Washington fishermen and our children. And we should stress the need for approval of the HGMP by August 

2020. 

All SOF PSA members need to write to NOAA in the next 2 weeks requesting they prioritize this project. 

  

Points to be made: 

  

1 The SKY summer Steelhead program is the best recreational program in the state with high angler 

participation and enjoyment. 

2 We need this program for our families and grandchildren. 

3 It is biologically sound using the best available wild stock. 

4. It is close to the metropolitan area and is available to many who cannot afford to travel to remote area. 

5. The economy of many small towns depends on this fishery. 

6. Businesses that sell fishing tackle depend on it. 

7. ETC 

 

Thank you!  

 



 
 

Mike Wood Memorial Fall Outing  ï September 27 - 28  

 
This yearôs Mike Wood Memorial Fall Fishing Outing will take place on Friday 27th and Saturday September 

28th at Darrell Wood's house in Wishkah. The Friday night potluck will take place around 8pm, so bring your 

favorite dish to share. Darrell is asking that we stay at the detached guest house where there is only one bed, so 

bring any cots or mattresses you may need to get some sleep before getting up and pursuing fish on your 

preferred stream. Hopefully, enough guys can get out and fish on Friday to provide ample reports for the 

Saturday crew. Popular rivers in the area include the Humptulips, Chehalis, Satsop, Wynoochie, Wishkah, 

Copalis, Queets and Clearwater Rivers. Be sure to attend the general meeting on Wednesday September 25th to 

pick up tips from chapter members Rob Larsen, Gary Williams, and Doug Williams. 

 

The address to the Wishkah house is: 46 W. Wishkah Rd. Wishkah, Wa. Phone service at the house is spotty or 

non-existent. If we get a storm in, which renders the rivers unfishable, call Doug (253-709-6907), or Rob (253-

230-2839). If you have a boat and have room to take someone, think about inviting someone with which you've 

never fished. If you're banking it and know a good spot, invite someone along. Hopefully, everyone will have a 

good chance at getting into some fish. Be sure to get some pictures of your day on the water and send them to 

Dayle Conrad to include in the October newsletter.   

 

  

 

Possible PSA Project ï message from Ron Garner  

 
Bob Felder of PSA Fidalgo/San Juans Chapter sent this to me. I would think that PSA could start our own 

program putting nets where the eel grass is gone to help bring back herring spawns where the eel grass is 

missing. Please watch the video and let me know your thoughts. I like the idea of having the ability to bring 

back herring spawn for our salmon could be a good project. We tried to get into help eel grass planting and 

found out that it was highly over regulated and was hands off. 

   https://www.facebook.com/154328547944865/posts/2421815791196118?sfns=mo 

 

This could possibly help our herring populations.  

 

Please watch the video.  

Thanks  

Ron Garner 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/154328547944865/posts/2421815791196118?sfns=mo


Lake Washington Sockeye ï  

Seattle Times article by Danny Westneat  

 

 
 


